
From: Abhijit Deshpande <abhipdesh@gmail.com>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
CC: Gaines, Brianbgaines@io.sc.gov

Date: 6/10/2014 10:39:28 AM
Subject: Re: Thursday

Christian,

 

Thanks for the update--No worries. Please feel free to reschedule our meeting per your convenience. 
I also am open to travel to Columbia if it works better for you and your office. I look forward to 
meeting you soon.

 

-Abhi

 

On Tue, Jun 10, 2014 at 10:22 AM, Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Abhi,

 

                I’m sorry, but I have to do a press conference with the Governor at 10AM on Thursday 
now, so I’ll have to reschedule our meeting for a later date.  I’ll be in touch again in a few days to 
find a new date/time.  Thanks.

 

Christian

 

 

Christian L. Soura

Deputy Chief of Staff

 

(803) 543-0792

ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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-- 

Abhijit P. Deshpande, MS, MBA
E-mail: abhipdesh@gmail.com
Cell: (617) 959-7760
LinkedIn me!
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